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Division of Mining and 
Reclamation (DMR) – Electronic 
Submission System (eSS) 
Submittal of Coal Related New 
UIC permits and UIC Reissuance 
permits 
 

The WVDEP Division of Mining and 
Reclamation is pleased to announce the eSS 
submittal of Coal related New UIC permit and 
UIC Reissuance permit applications. 

Division of Mining and Reclamation                 Jonathan Rorrer, Division Director 
601 57th Street, SE                                              304-926-0490 
Charleston, WV 25304                                                              dep.wv.gov 

 The New UIC and UIC Reissuance permit applications can be found in the 
HPU Office preference of eSS. 
 

 The eSS submission of both application types is required: paper applications 
will not be accepted after May 27, 2025.   
 

 Final permits will be uploaded as an attachment to the eSS application in the 
Facts & Findings Section. Paper copies of the UIC permit will not longer be 
mailed.  
 

 Applicants and parties with assigned association to an application, in eSS, will 
be notified of the final application decision via FINAL ACTION EMAIL 
NOTIFIER.  A link in the email will open the eSS application where you can 
view and download the final permit from the Facts and Findings Section. 
 

 In Application Extender (AX), a link to the eSS application will direct interested 
parties to the eSS application where they can view and download the final 
permit from the Facts & Findings Section. 
 

 Only New UIC and UIC Reissuance application are available, in eSS, 
currently. Additional coal related UIC permit applications will be developed and 
you will be notified once they are ready for use. 
 

 


